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Neighborhood Pest Control Services 
 

Russell Pest Control has 
expressed an interest in giving 

Sugarwood residents a group rate 
on pest control services.  The 

group rate would provide 
discounted initial treatments and 

discounted yearly service rates to existing and new 
Russell customers.  The more residents that 
participate, the greater the group discount. 

 
If you are interested, please contact Ron Williams at 

966-0214 

N
E

W
S 

SHA Board of Directors 
Highlights April 2011 Meeting 

 
Actual minutes to be posted on the SHA website: www.sugarwood.org. 
 

• Yolanda Ter Hark motioned to remove the swing set from recreation area due to safety and 

liability issues.  Motion was seconded/approved.  Replacement swing will be discussed at a later 

date. 

• Martin Cumpston motioned that swim lessons from outside will not be offered at the 

Sugarwood pool.  Motion seconded/approved. 

• Signage—New signs needed for Pool Rules, No Soliciting, Area Under Surveillance and No Cash 

on Premises. 

• Street Lights—Light flickering at corner of Virtue.  Sue Conway to contact electrician. 
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Sugarwood Neighborhood Mark Your Calendars 
 

Sugarwood Spring Garage Sale—
Saturday, May 14th 
8:00AM to Noon 

 
Sugarwood Pool Opens—May 
27th at Noon 
 
End of School Pool Party—May 
27th at 1:00PM 

Calling all Stingrays!! 
Registration for the 
Sugarwood Swim Team will 
be held Saturday, May 14th 
from 9:00AM to Noon. 

Thanks to everyone who 
helped with the spring clean-
up and planting flowers at the 

recreation area and front 
entrance. 

http://www.sugarwood.org/�


Sugarwood Coffee 
 
 

Join your neighbors on 
May 26th at the Campbell 

Station Road Cracker Barrel 
from 9 to 11 a.m. for the 

monthly Sugarwood Coffee. 
All residents are 

encouraged to attend. Just 
ask for the Sugarwood 

Table. 

Sugarwood Book Club 
 

 
May 2011 Book Selection: 
Hotel on the Corner of Bitter 
and Sweet by Jamie Ford.  May 
book club will be held on May 10, 
2011 at the home of Eileen 
Smith.   Moderator TBD. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 2011 Book Selection: 
Strength in What Remains by 
Tracy Kidder.  June book club 
will be held on June 14, 2011 at 
the home of Patty Murphy.  
Moderator TBD. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Members Welcome! 

Volunteers Needed!! 
Sugarwood is always 

looking for volunteers to 
help maintain our 

community.  Let us 
know if you can help. 
Please call any board 
member to volunteer. 

Attention Lifeguards!! 
Lifeguard applications are now being accepted for 
the Summer 2011.  Applications can be 

printed from the Sugarwood website:   
www.sugarwood.org 



Sugarwood Homeowners Association 
Sugarwood Pool Rules 

 
 

1. Use of the Sugarwood Pool is restricted to Sugarwood Homeowners Association (SHA) members (and their 
accompanied guests) and Recreation Pass holders. 

2. Prior to entering the pool area, patrons must sign the register located at the pool entrance. 

3. Swimsuits must be worn in the pool at all times.  No street clothing, including cut-offs are permitted in the 
pool.  Children who are not potty trained must wear swimmies or swim diapers in the pool.  Cloth or 
regular disposable diapers are NOT allowed. 

4. Children eight (8) and under must be accompanied by an adult. Children aged nine to thirteen (9 to 13) must 
demonstrate the swimming ability to the lifeguard (once per season) before being allowed to swim 
unaccompanied. Parents assume all responsibilities / damages for the actions of their unaccompanied 
children. 

5. Children over the age of eight (8) are not permitted in the baby pool. Children in the baby pool are 
required to be attended by an adult at all times. 

6. No running, jumping, or horseplay is permitted within the pool area. 

7. Patrons should stay off lane lines, ropes, and the lifeguard stand. 

8. Rafts and dive sticks are not permitted in the pool. Only Coast Guard approved saving devices allowed off 
the diving board. 

9. Diving is restricted to the diving board and deep end of the pool. Flips, twists, or somersaults from the side 
of the pool are not permitted at any time. Use ladder in the diving well when board is in use. 

10. GLASS AND CERAMIC ITEMS ARE NOT PERMITTED IN THE POOL AREA.  Non-alcoholic 
beverages may be brought into the pool area if in unbreakable, disposable containers. NO ALCOHOLIC 
BEVERAGES ALLOWED AT ANY TIME.  Throw container in trash before leaving. 

11. FOOD IS NOT ALLOWED ON THE POOL DECK OR WITHIN 6’ OF THE POOL EDGE. Please eat in 
the shelter area and remember to clean up your mess when finished. 

12. An “adult swim” (for individuals 18 years of age or older) will take place 10 minutes to the hour on the hour. 
Upon indication by the Lifeguards that it is time for the “adult swim”, all persons under the age of 18 will be 
required to leave the pool. 

13. Lifeguards have the responsibility and authority to require patrons to “sit out” for discipline infractions of 
the Pool Rules or other unsafe/unruly conduct. Three infractions in a single day will result in the child being 
sent home. Serious and/or repeated disciplinary problems will be referred to the SHA Board of Directors for 
resolution. Disciplinary actions may include loss of pool privileges for the remainder of the season. 

14. The pool office is to be used only by the Pool Manager, Lifeguards, or other authorized persons. Permission 
must be obtained from the Pool Manager or Lifeguard, to enter this area. The telephone in the pool office is 
for business and emergency use. Social calls are not to be made from this telephone. 

 

THE POOL SHOULD BE A SAFE & FUN PLACE FOR EVERYONE! 
PLEASE DO NOT DISTRACT THE LIFEGUARDS OR PLAY WITH THE RESCUE 

EQUIPMENT. BOTH ARE THERE TO HELP ENSURE THE SAFETY OF ALL SWIMMERS. 
 

Pool Phone #966-9151 
Pool Address: 12137 Butternut Circle 



May 2011 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 Mother’s 
Day 

9 Board 
Meeting 6:30P 

10Book Club 
7:30P 

11 12 13 14Swim Team 
Registration 
9:00-Noon 
Garage Sale 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25Knox 
County Last 
1/2-day 

26 Coffee 
9:00A 

27Pool 
Opens—Noon 
 
End of School 
Party 1:00P 

28 

29 30 Memorial 
Day 

31     

       

SUGARWOOD BOARD OF DIRECTORS - 2011 

 

President: Yolanda Ter Hark  288-3058 
Vice-President: Martin Cumpston  966-8414 Director: John Frazier  675-7215 
Secretary: Tracye Jahn  671-0906 Director Paul Hester  329-7755 
Treasurer: Sue Conway  966-1736 Director Jerry Blossom  966-0044 
 

Newsletter ideas, questions, requests??? Email: beck@conwaymktg.com (Please reference “SHA” in the subject line.) 

Join the Stingray Tribe 
May 14th, 9-12 at the Pavilion 

 
 
Your 2011 Sugarwood Swim Team is shaping up nicely!  April’s registration was a 
great success!  Coach Stephanie Livers has returned for her 4th year as Head Coach 
and is looking forward to leading our kids through another successful season. 
 
The next registration day is Saturday, May 14th.  Don’t miss it!  It’s the best deal in town!  The first swimmer 
under age 15 in the family is $135, with significant discounts for siblings.  Swimmers aged 15-18 swim for only 
$50!  For less than $5 a day your child will have daily structured exercise in a positive and fun environment. 
 
Fitness, Friends, and Fun in the Sun—all at a bargain price—what more could you ask for?  Oh, yeah- 
convenience!  Practices are almost literally in your own back yard. 
 
See www.SugarwoodStingrays.org or call your neighbor Chet Carbaugh at 966-7463 for more information.  
Also, follow us on Facebook this summer.  It’s the fastest way to see pictures and scores. 
 

Have a SUPER Sugarwood summer! 
 
 

http://www.sugarwoodstingrays.org/�

